
Perch Base, United States Submariners 

Flash Traffic 
Number: #10-1-2016 

Date: 10/4/2016 

Subject: Status of Jim Denzien 

 
Last night, Jim Denzien, Western District Commander and Perch Base shipmate, 
suffered what now appears to be a mild stroke. As of now (Tuesday, 5:05 p.m.) Jim is 
back home. His current lasting effect is a mild weakness on his right side. Therapy will 
begin tomorrow. 
 
Jim can have visitors at his and Mary’s house but anyone who wants to must call first 
at their home phone (623) 547-7945. This is an absolute must if you want to visit. 
 
More updates as needed. 
 

Chuck Emmett, Base Commander 
for 
Chuck Luna, Communications Officer 


